
June 3, 2020 Item #11  

TO:  GCTD Board of Directors 

FROM : Michelle Pierret, Acting Director of Finance 

RE: Receive and File FY 2018-19 TDA Compliance Audit Reports for GCTD’s 
Five (5) Member Jurisdictions 

I. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The Board of Directors has contracted with Brown Armstrong Accountancy Corporation  
to audit GCTD’s financial operations and prepare GCTD’s FY 2018-19 financial 
statements, as well as to audit Transportation Development Act (TDA) compliance by 
GCTD’s five member jurisdictions that accept TDA funds from GCTD for public 
transportation related activities. The Board received and accepted GCTD’s financial audit 
and FY 2018-19 Comprehensive Annual Financial Report on March 2, 2020.   

Presented today for the Board’s review and information are TDA Compliance Audits for 
each of GCTD’s five member jurisdictions (Oxnard, San Buenaventura, Ojai, Port 
Hueneme and the County of Ventura) that receive TDA Article 4 Local Transportation 
Funds (LTF) from GCTD.   

All members were found to be in compliance with respect to all expended funds having 
been spent on TDA-eligible expenses.  Last year all transit services funded in part by 
GCTD TDA funds met their required fare box recovery ratios. This year one transit 
service funded in part by GCTD TDA funds, the Ojai Trolley, failed to meet their 
required fare box recovery ratio of 20%.   

In accordance with the administrative process established in 2014 and revised in 
January 2016 with input from the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC), funds for 
recurring annual expenses for locally-owned, maintained and operated transit services 
that were not expended will be considered carryover and will be returned to GCTD as a 
credit in the fiscal year following completion of the audit.   

The TDA compliance reports express Brown Armstrong’s opinion that GCTD and its five 
members each complied, in all material aspects, with the compliance requirements of 
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the TDA.  Copies of the reports are attached to this report, which will be posted on 
GCTD’s website for public access. 

II. SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS

IT IS RECOMMENDED that the Board receive and file the FY 2018-19 TDA 
Compliance Audit Reports for Oxnard, San Buenaventura, Ojai, Port Hueneme 
and the County of Ventura, as prepared by Brown Armstrong.  

GENERAL MANAGER’S CONCURRENCE 

Steven P. Brown 
General Manager  
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